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be used to extract refrigerant prior to 
performing any service during which 
discharge of refrigerant from the motor 
vehicle air conditioner can reasonably 
be expected. Intentionally venting or 
disposing of refrigerant to the atmos-
phere is an improper use of equipment. 

(3) Notwithstanding any other terms 
of this paragraph (e), approved refrig-
erant recycling equipment may be 
transported off-site and used to per-
form service involving refrigerant at 
other locations where such servicing 
occurs. Any such servicing involving 
refrigerant must meet all of the re-
quirements of this subpart B that 
would apply if the servicing occurred 
on-site. 

(4) Facilities that charge MVACs or 
MVAC-like appliances with refrigerant 
but do not perform any other service 
involving refrigerant (i.e., perform 
‘‘top-offs’’ only) are considered to be 
engaged in ‘‘service involving refrig-
erant’’ and are therefore subject to any 
and all requirements of this subsection 
that apply to facilities that perform a 
wider range of refrigerant servicing. 
For facilities that charge MVACs, this 
includes the requirement to purchase 
approved refrigerant recycling equip-
ment. For facilities that only charge 
MVAC-like appliances, this does not 
include the requirement to purchase 
approved refrigerant recycling equip-
ment, but does include the requirement 
to be properly trained and certified by 
a technician certification program ap-
proved by the Administrator pursuant 
to either § 82.40 or § 82.161(a)(5). 

(5) All persons opening (as that term 
is defined in § 82.152) MVAC-like appli-
ances must have at least one piece of 
approved recovery or recycling equip-
ment available at their place of busi-
ness. 

(f) Refrigerant means any class I or 
class II substance used in a motor vehi-
cle air conditioner. Class I and class II 
substances are listed in part 82, subpart 
A, appendix A. Effective November 15, 
1995, refrigerant shall also include any 
substitute substance. 

(g) Service for consideration means 
being paid to perform service, whether 
it is in cash, credit, goods, or services. 
This includes all service except that 
done for free. 

(h) Service involving refrigerant means 
any service during which discharge or 
release of refrigerant from the MVAC 
or MVAC-like appliance to the atmos-
phere can reasonably be expected to 
occur. Service involving refrigerant in-
cludes any service in which an MVAC 
or MVAC-like appliance is charged 
with refrigerant but no other service 
involving refrigerant is performed (i.e., 
a ‘‘top-off’’). 

(i) Motor vehicle disposal facility 
means any commercial facility that 
engages in the disposal (which includes 
dismantling, crushing or recycling) of 
MVACs or MVAC-like appliances, in-
cluding but not limited to automotive 
recycling facilities, scrap yards, land-
fills and salvage yards engaged in such 
operations. Motor vehicle repair and/or 
servicing facilities, including collision 
repair facilities, are not considered 
motor vehicle disposal facilities. 

[57 FR 31261, July 14, 1992, as amended at 60 
FR 21687, May 2, 1995; 62 FR 68046, Dec. 30, 
1997] 

§ 82.34 Prohibitions and required prac-
tices. 

(a) No person repairing or servicing 
MVACs for consideration, and no per-
son repairing or servicing MVAC-like 
appliances, may perform any service 
involving the refrigerant for such 
MVAC or MVAC-like appliance: 

(1) Without properly using equipment 
approved pursuant to § 82.36; 

(2) Unless any such person repairing 
or servicing an MVAC has been prop-
erly trained and certified by a techni-
cian certification program approved by 
the Administrator pursuant to § 82.40; 
and 

(3) Unless any such person repairing 
or servicing an MVAC-like appliance 
has been properly trained and certified 
by a technician certification program 
approved by the Administrator pursu-
ant to either § 82.40 or § 82.161(a)(5). 

(b) Effective November 15, 1992, no 
person may sell or distribute, or offer 
for sale or distribution, any class I or 
class II substance that is suitable for 
use as a refrigerant in motor vehicle 
air-conditioner and that is in a con-
tainer which contains less than 20 
pounds of such refrigerant to any per-
son unless that person is properly 
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trained and certified under § 82.40 or in-
tended the containers for resale only, 
and so certifies to the seller under 
§ 82.42(b)(3). 

(c) No technician training programs 
may issue certificates unless the pro-
gram complies with all of the stand-
ards in § 82.40(a). 

(d) Motor vehicle disposal facilities. (1) 
Any refrigerant that is extracted from 
an MVAC or an MVAC-like appliance 
(as that term is defined in § 82.152) 
bound for disposal and located at a 
motor vehicle disposal facility may not 
be subsequently used to charge or re-
charge an MVAC or MVAC-like appli-
ance, unless, prior to such charging or 
recharging, the refrigerant is either: 

(i) Recovered, and reclaimed in ac-
cordance with the regulations promul-
gated under § 82.32(e)(2) of this subpart 
B; or 

(ii) (A) Recovered using approved re-
frigerant recycling equipment dedi-
cated for use with MVACs and MVAC- 
like appliances, either by a technician 
certified under paragraph (a)(2) of this 
section, or by an employee, owner, or 
operator of, or contractor to, the dis-
posal facility; and 

(B) Subsequently recycled by the fa-
cility that charges or recharges the re-
frigerant into an MVAC or MVAC-like 
appliance, properly using approved re-
frigerant recycling equipment in ac-
cordance with any applicable rec-
ommended service procedures set forth 
in the appendices to this subpart B. 

(2) Any refrigerant the sale of which 
is restricted under subpart F that is ex-
tracted from an MVAC or an MVAC- 
like appliance bound for disposal and 
located at a motor vehicle disposal fa-
cility but not subsequently reclaimed 
in accordance with the regulations pro-
mulgated under subpart F, may be sold 
prior to its subsequent re-use only to a 
technician certified under paragraph 
(a)(2) of this section. Any technician 
certified under paragraph (a)(2) of this 
section who obtains such a refrigerant 
may subsequently re-use such refrig-
erant only in an MVAC or MVAC-like 
appliance, and only if it has been re-
claimed or properly recycled. 

(e) Refrigerant handling equipment 
manufactured or imported for use dur-
ing the maintenance, service or repair 
of MVACs for consideration cannot be 

introduced into interstate commerce 
unless meeting the requirements of 
§ 82.36. 

[57 FR 31261, July 14, 1992, as amended at 62 
FR 68047, Dec. 30, 1997; 72 FR 63494, Nov. 9, 
2007] 

§ 82.36 Approved refrigerant handling 
equipment. 

(a)(1) Refrigerant recycling equip-
ment must be certified by the Adminis-
trator or an independent standards 
testing organization approved by the 
Administrator under § 82.38 to meet the 
following standard: 

(2) Equipment that recovers and re-
cycles CFC-12 refrigerant must meet 
the standards set forth in appendix A 
of this subpart (Recommended Service 
Procedure for the Containment of CFC- 
12, Extraction and Recycle Equipment 
for Mobile Automotive Air-Condi-
tioning Systems, and Standard of Pu-
rity for Use in Mobile Air Conditioning 
Systems). 

(3) Equipment that recovers but does 
not recycle CFC-12 refrigerant must 
meet the standards set forth in appen-
dix B of this subpart (Recommended 
Service Procedure for the Containment 
of CFC-12 and Extraction Equipment 
for Mobile Automotive Air-Condi-
tioning Systems). 

(4) Effective January 1, 2008, equip-
ment that recovers and recycles HFC– 
134a refrigerant and equipment that re-
covers and recycles HFC–134a refrig-
erant and recharges systems with HFC– 
134a refrigerant must meet the stand-
ards set forth in Appendix C of this 
subpart based upon J2788—HFC–134a 
(R–134a) Recovery/Recycling Equip-
ment and Recovery/Recycling/Re-
charging for Mobile Air-Conditioning 
Systems. 

(5) Effective October 31, 2008, equip-
ment that recovers but does not recy-
cle HFC–134a refrigerant must meet the 
standards set forth in Appendix D of 
this subpart based upon J2810—HFC– 
134a (R–134a) Recovery Equipment Mo-
bile Air-Conditioning Systems. 

(6) Equipment that recovers and re-
cycles both CFC-12 and HFC-134a using 
common circuitry must meet the 
standards set forth in appendix E of 
this subpart (Automotive Refrigerant 
Recycling Equipment Intended for Use 

VerDate Mar<15>2010 15:51 Aug 12, 2010 Jkt 220159 PO 00000 Frm 00669 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8002 Q:\40\40V17.TXT ofr150 PsN: PC150


		Superintendent of Documents
	2014-08-27T12:27:37-0400
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




